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President Rotary International: K.R. “Ravi” Ravindran  
Governor Rotary District 9685: Gina Growden 
President Rotary Club of Berowra: Tom Borg 
Rotary International Theme for 2015 - 2016:  

Be a gift to the world 

The Rotary Club of Berowra Inc. 
Chartered 10 May 1977 First Meeting 25 May 1977 

Meets Second and Fourth Wednesdays 6:30pm for 7:00pm                                                                
Berowra RSL Club, 997 Pacific Highway, Berowra NSW                                                                         

Website: www.berowra.net/rotary 
Facebook: Rotary Club of Berowra 

Email: rotary@berowra.net 
Postal Address:  PO Box 30, Berowra, NSW 2081 

Attendance Officer                         

For all  meetings please 
contact Jan Childs if 

you are unable to attend 
a meeting, you will be bring-
ing a guest, or if you would 

like to be a visitor at meeting.  

Tel: 9456 1482 

Email: fjch@bigpond.com 
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Kalori 
The Bulletin of the Rotary Club of 

Berowra Inc. 

Kalori means the message stick used by the              
Aboriginal Tribes which lived in the sandstone ranges 

surrounding the Hawkesbury River.  Berowra is      
situated above a major area of the Hawkesbury.   

Berowra Waters—one of Sydney’s well known beauty 
spots—is depicted on our Club Banner. 
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Wednesday 8 June — Dinner Meeting 
 
 

Wednesday 22 June — Changeover Dinner  

Rotary Grace:  
For food, friendship                        

and the opportunity to 
serve through Rotary,  

we give thanks. 
 

http://www.berowra.net/rotary


PROGRAMME, MEETINGS 
AND GUEST SPEAKERS             

 Rotary Year 2015—2016 

June 2016  

Wed 8 Dinner Meeting 

Wed 22 
6.30pm for 7.00pm 

Berowra Rotary Changeover Dinner 

Sat 25 
6.30pm for 7.00pm 

District Changeover, Hornsby RSL 

July 2016  

Wed 13 Dinner Meeting 

Mon 18  Joint Club Meeting @ Waitara  
Magpies 

Wed 20 
6.30pm for 7.00pm 

Social Evening: Christmas in July, 
Mooney Mooney Club 

Wed 27 Dinner Meeting 

August 2016  

Wed 10 Dinner Meeting 

Wed 24 Dinner Meeting 
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The Rotary Club of Berowra meets on the second and  
fourth Wednesdays of the month, and at the Berowra RSL 
Club at 6.30pm for 7.00pm, unless otherwise indicated. 
 
Visitors, both men and women, are very welcome at the 
Meetings of the Rotary Club of Berowra.              
 
Details of the meetings and guest speakers are listed. 
Please call one of the members of the Rotary Club listed 
below, or just turn up. 

President: Tom Borg 0407 274 757  
Club Administration: Allan Smith 0412 619 773 

Projects Director: Jan Childs 9456 1482 

Public Relations: Peggy Sanders  
0413 481 854  

 

The next Bulletin will be  
published for June 2016.                            
Please submit your  
contributions to the Editor,  
Peggy Sanders, by Friday 24 
June@ 5pm 
psanders@ozemail.com.au 

 
Coming to the end of the 2015-2016  

Rotary Year 
 

Berowra Rotary Changeover Dinner  
Wednesday 22 June 2016 

Berowra RSL 
6.30pm for 7.00pm 

Partners, Honorary Members,  
Associates, Friends, Past Members, 

RYLArians and Prospective Rotarians 
ALL WELCOME 

 
Please book in with PP Jan Childs PHF 

 

ROTARY DISTRICT 9685 CHANGEOVER  

Saturday 25 June 2016 6.00pm for 6.30pm  

Hornsby RSL Club, 4 High St, Hornsby  
$50 per person incl. 2 course dinner 

RSVP Friday 17 June 2016  
Register at:  

changeover.rotarydistrict9685.org.au  
Enquiries: 

changeoverregistrations@rotarydistrict9685.org.au 
District Governor Gina Growden and District Governor Elect 

Bruce Lakin warmly invite you and your partner to the  
2016 District Changeover.  

HOLD THE DATE:  
Special Meeting with  Thornleigh, 
Waitara, Hornsby and Berowra 
Clubs re our future status. 
 
All members to attend  if possible 
Monday 18 July 2016 @ Waitara 
Magpies  - time tba 
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 Mothers Day Plant Sale Report 
 
Some anxious moments with the paper-
work prior to the delivery at Hornsby 
Shire Council. We will know the require-
ments for next time! 

Hunt Reserve had been mown. Saturday 
7 May 2016 dawned as a beautiful day —  

sufficient helpers — more would have been better. Thanks to five Rovers, in particular Justin Bakker who 

was there all day. Jennah Bakker was a great help in a variety of roles. Associate Rotarian Susan Hunter 
was, as usual, excellent!! She also supplied  26 succulent pots (all sold). Fred O’Connor — a reliable sau-
sage sizzler, plus followed ‘all the HSC Rules and Regs’. Steve Hopwood supported the BBQ. Associate 
Rotarian Jim Fairlie came to support and was able to help with the eftpos machine thus giving Treasurer 
Jeanette some respite. Nola Van Huissteden was a good help with sales. 

New suppliers Cleetondale, sold 169/360 native plants; Bill Parker very happy 53/80 camellias and also 
very helpful —calmly waking the intoxicated person in a car which was in the way, and driving his car 

around the corner out of harms, and our, way. Max Lovegrove contributed his home grown pineapple 
plants—all sold, created interest! Orchid Society — co located with us, and provided a beautiful display, 
most appeared to be sold. 

Packup was efficient  - several unsold plants went home with Jan and Frank — to be disposed of at the 
Garden Club. Susan H also took some to work to sell, she also stayed with Jan while Frank unloaded at 
home and back again! Tom  and Gil returned the BBQ Trailer; Tom and Trevor took down all the signs, 
although one has been lost!                                                                                                Jan Childs PHF 

Raffle Winners: published on our website, and in The Bush Telegraph 
http://www.hugsan.com/BerowraRotary/ 

GOYANG CITY, Korea (31 May 2016) — Rotary today committed an additional $35 million in 
grants to support the global effort to end polio – donating a total of $70 million in 2016 alone. 
The announcement comes on the heels of significant strides made against the paralyzing  
disease, leaving just two polio-endemic countries – Afghanistan and Pakistan. If current progress 
continues, 2016 may mark the last case of wild poliovirus. "While we are experiencing unprece-
dented success against polio, it is imperative to maintain high immunity and quality surveillance in 
all countries of the world until polio is fully eradicated," said Michael K. McGovern, chair of Rotary's 
International PolioPlus Committee. "We must protect the progress in polio-free parts of the world, as 
well as stopping transmission in Pakistan and Afghanistan." 

Speaking today at Rotary's annual international convention, Dr. Rebecca Martin, Director of the US 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention's Center for Global Health, emphasized the importance of 
remaining vigilant. "All countries remain at risk for importation of poliovirus as long as it is circulating in 
Pakistan and Afghanistan", said Martin. "Now is the time the world must act rapidly and together in 
stopping any outbreaks of polio. Countries need to detect virus and respond with vaccination through 
quality immunization campaigns." 

To sustain this progress, and protect all children from polio, experts say $1.5 billion is urgently needed. 
Without full funding and political commitment, this paralyzing disease could return to previously polio-
free countries, putting children everywhere at risk. Rotary has contributed more than $1.5 billion and 
countless volunteer hours to fight polio, with Korean Rotary clubs donating more than $14.6 million to 
the effort. In addition to contributing funds, Korean Rotary members have traveled at their own expense 
to immunize children against polio in India. Through 2018, every dollar Rotary commits to polio eradi-
cation will be matched two-to-one by the Bill &amp; Melinda Gates Foundation up to $35 million a year. 

Rotary launched its polio immunization program PolioPlus in 1985 and in 1988 became a spearheading 
partner in the Global Polio Eradication Initiative with the World Health Organization, UNICEF, U.S. 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, and was later joined by the Bill &amp; Melinda Gates 
Foundation. Since the initiative launched, the incidence of polio has plummeted by more than 99.9 per-
cent, from about 350,000 cases a year to 16 confirmed to date in 2016. 
http://www.thenewsmarket.com/global/rotary-international/rotary-announces-us-35-million-in-
additional-funds-to-end-polio-worldwide/ 

http://www.endpolio.org/
http://www.polioeradication.org/


MEMBERS’ PAGE  

June 2016   

Saturday 4 
9.00am to 12.00pm  

International information session 
and working bee @ Donations in 
Kind, 6 Colyton Road Minchinbury 

July 2016   

Wed 20 
6.30pm for 7.00pm 

Social Evening: Christmas in July, 
Mooney Mooney Club 

August 2016   

Sunday 14  Berowra Woodchop 

Friday 26 Daffodil Day  

September 2016   

Saturday 3 
 

Fathers Day Spring Plant Sale, 
Hunt Reserve, Mt Colah  

Sunday 11 Youth4Youth Challenge 
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Birthdays, Anniversaries and                                  
Congratulations.…….. 
 
1 June — 30 June 
Happy Birthday to: Judy 
Hopwood (19/6); Rhonda Stokes 
(27/6) 
Happy Anniversary to:  Nil 
Happy Anniversary of Induction to:   
Trevor Bailey (22/6/83); Nola Van Huissteden 
(24/6); Hugh Thomas (27/6) 

   
 

Vale Stan Burge,  
Charter Member 

 
 
 
 

BURGE, Stanley. 
Passed away 27 May 2016 
after a short illness, aged 90 
years. 
Late of Mt Colah 
Devoted husband of Patricia, 
loved father of Carol (deceased), Brian, Glenn, 
Julie and father-in-law to Fiona.  
Adored Grandfather and Great Grandfather. 
 
Requiem Mass for the Repose of the Soul of 
STAN will be celebrated at St Patrick's Catholic 
Church, corner of Baldwin Avenue and 
Royston Parade, Asquith on Thursday, 2 June 
2016 commencing at 11am. 
 
In lieu of flowers donations may be made to the 
Leukaemia Foundation, envelopes will be 
available at the service. 
 
 
Berowra Rotarians extend our condolences 

to Pat and family.  
We give thanks for Stan and for all his 
years of Service to Rotary and to the  

Rotary Club of Berowra. 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

Warm up with a Traditional Christmas Dinner with 

family and friends. 

MENU: 

 Creamy Pumpkin Soup with Warm Crusty Bread 

 Succulent Roast Meat Trio of Pork, Ham and    

Turkey served with Roasted Vegetables 

 Steamed Christmas Pudding with Brandy Sauce 

WHEN: Wednesday 20 July 

TIME: 6.30PM for 7PM 

COST: $38 per person 

 
Please book in with Yvonne and Tom 

  
'tyvborg@bigpond.net.au 

 
0407 274 757  

Our Last Berowra Rotary Social Event  
 

Thanks to Yvonne for organising our last social 
night at Hornsby RSL in the Courtyard Bistro.  

 
An enjoyable evening. 

 


